
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION


OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the matter of the application of Missouri Gas 
)

Energy, a division of Southern Union Company, for
)
Case No. GO-2004-0524

a waiver from the application of certain tariff 
)

language regarding refunds.


 
)


MGE’S NOTICE

Comes now Missouri Gas Energy, a division of Southern Union Company, (“MGE” or “Applicant”), by and through counsel, and for its notice herein respectfully states as follows:

The Commission issued its Order Granting Waiver Regarding Refunds herein on or about May 6, 2004.  At the time, it was contemplated that MGE would receive approximately $8.6 million in refunds from Southern Star Central by May 14, 2004; however, due to action taken at the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, such monies were not available to be provided by Southern Star Central to MGE until recently.  Therefore, MGE notifies the Commission that it will post these refunds on August 28, 2004 to the accounts of customers of record as of July 28, 2004, based on usage of those customers during the twelve revenue months of August 2003 through July 2004.
   

WHEREFORE, MGE respectfully submits this notice to the Commission. 

Respectfully submitted,








/s/ Robert J. Hack

____________________________________

Robert J. Hack                        MBE   #36496

3420 Broadway

Kansas City, Missouri 64111

816/360-5755

816/360-5536 (facsimile)

 




 
Email: rhack@mgemail.com
Attorney for Missouri Gas Energy

Certificate of Service

The undersigned certifies that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served by electronic mail, facsimile, U. S. Mail or hand delivery on the following counsel this 20th day of August, 2004.

Office of the General Counsel

Office of the Public Counsel

Missouri Public Service Commission

Governor State Office Building

P.O. Box 360




P.O. Box 7800

Governor State Office Building 

Jefferson City, Missouri 65102

Jefferson City, Missouri 65102








/s/ Robert J. Hack

___________________________________

� 	Because MGE did not propose or receive a waiver of the refund provisions applicable to large volume, intrastate transportation service and Whiteman Air Force Base customers, MGE intends to proceed with making these refunds in accordance with the provisions approved by the Commission in Case No. GO-98-500.
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